Richmond Landfill Public Liaison Committee

Minutes of Virtual Meeting on December 7, 2021
Invitees & Attendees
· Bill McDonough		Waste Management	Moderator
· David Arnott		MECP
· Trevor Dagilis		MECP
· [bookmark: _Hlk89949262]Dave Pinnell		Napanee Council		Invited but unable to attend
· Todd Harvey		Napanee Staff			Invited but unable to attend
· Peter Dafoe		Napanee Staff
· Kristie Kelly		Napanee Staff
· Ian Munro		CCCTE
· Jeff Whan		CCCTE
· Carolyn Butts		CCCTE
· Steve Medd		CCCTE 				
· Noah Wayt		Waste Management
· Gail Maracle		Deseronto			Invited but unable to attend
· Chief Maracle		Mohawks Bay of Quinte		Invited but unable to attend
· Reeve Phillips		Tyendinaga Township		Invited but unable to attend

The meeting was called to order by Bill McDonough at 9:00 AM.  
Bill McDonough discussed that the purpose of the re-instated PLC was focused on the existing closed landfill and not the proposed expansion.  
Invitations to participate in the PLC were sent to the MECP, local communities including the MBQ and the CCCTE.  At this point in time participation is open to all who wish to attend virtually.
Those in attendance were introduced.
On November 24, 2021, WM submitted an ECA Application to the MECP for the CAZ (Contaminant Attenuation Zone) and the updated Environmental Monitoring Plan (EMP).  The ECA application is posted on the website as explained at the bottom.  It was too large a file to email.  The CAZ boundary is as been show on drawings for the last couple of years and covers a large area south of Beechwood Road.  The EMP calls for a single annual groundwater report similar to most other closed sites in the province.  WM has proposed a well network that is appropriate to detect any new releases or if the plume should extend farther.  Many wells that have been used in investigative studies have been removed from the proposed monitoring network.  MECP will make the final determination on which wells are required.
WM is in the process of preparing a second ECA Application that will be for a hydraulic control system along the east property line north of Beechwood Road to capture the plume before it leaves the property.  This proposed system will include 3 -4 wells pumping at a combined rate of 2 -4 gallons per minute to lower the water table to capture the contaminants.  Based on studies this fall, the pumped water meets surface water discharge criteria and is proposed be discharged to the storm water ponds on the south side of the landfill.  At the proposed discharge rate, very little pumped water will exit the stormwater ponds in the southwest corner of the property.  The application will include a monitoring plan.  It is anticipated that this application will be submitted before the end of December.  When the application is submitted, the public will be notified and it will be posted on the website.

There was discussion amongst members of the PLC about the applications with members of CCCTE again stating that they are not in full agreement that the plume has been properly delineated.

At the end of the meeting Bill McDonough of Waste Management announced that he would be retiring at the end of the year after working on this project for 11 years.  Noah Wayt will be taking over for Bill.

Question can be sent to:
Bill McDonough, WM Senior Project Manager
wmcdonou@wm.com
cell phone 225 280-1795
or to Noah Wayt
nwayt@wm.com 

Information on the site can be found at brec.wm.com, under Current Operations, then About Richmond Landfill, and then Reports.
